West Calcasieu Port Board Meeting Minutes
September 6, 2011
I. Call to order

Vice President Matt Vincent called to order the regular meeting of the West Calcasieu Port at approximately 4:00 p.m. on September 6, 2011, at the offices of Devall Towing & Boat Services, 2244 Swisco Road, Sulphur, Louisiana.

II. Invocation  
Wilmer Dugas led the invocation.

III. Pledge of Allegiance          

            Pledge led by Dick Kennison and recited by all board members and guests. 

IV. Roll call

Vice President Matt Vincent welcomed Tax Assessor Wendy Aguillard to the meeting.  Secretary Tim Dougherty conducted a roll call.  The following persons were present: 

· Matt Vincent
· Tim Dougherty
· Wilmer Dugas

· Dick Kennison

· Dave Aguillard 

 (Others also present at the meeting were:   Lynn Hohensee, Chuck Stutes, Darla Perry,  

 Glen James, Tax Assessor Wendy Aguillard and Sheila Burton) 
V.   Approval of minutes of the August 2, 2011 regular monthly meeting and the August 23, 2011 special meeting 
Vice President Matt Vincent entertains a motion to accept the minutes as printed and presented to the Board.  Wilmer Dugas makes a motion to approve the August 2, 2011 regular monthly meeting minutes, 2nd by Tim Dougherty.   Wilmer Dugas makes a motion to approve the August 23, 2011 special meeting minutes, 2nd by Dick Kennison.  No opposition.  Motion carries.  

VI.   Amendments, additions and deletions to the proposed agenda
Glen James reminded the board that election of officers is normally held at the September meeting with the new officers taking effect October 1.  Glen suggested adding an amendment to the agenda, required by a two-thirds vote, to add the election of officers.   Wilmer Dugas makes a motion to add to the agenda the election of officers, 2nd by Tim Dougherty.  All board members unanimously agree.   No opposition.  Motion carries.

[The addition to the agenda will be discussed in X (a) following the Port Director’s Report.]
VII. Discuss and take action on annual membership with Waterway Council, Inc. 
Lynn Hohensee gave a brief description of what Waterway Council, Inc., does with respect to helping various ports around Louisiana.  Lynn encouraged the Board to invest in an annual membership with Waterway Council, Inc.  The fee for the Port would be $1,000 per year.  Lynn stated Devall Enterprises has been a long-time member of Waterway Council, Inc., and he received encouragement from Joe Devall to get the Port to become a member as well.  Dick Kennison made a motion that, based on the information provided by Lynn Hohensee, the Port pay for an annual membership with Waterway Council, Inc., and have Lynn Hohensee act as the official representative for the Port, 2nd by Wilmer Dugas.   All board members unanimously agree.   No opposition.  Motion carries.

VIII. Presentation by Ms. Wendy Aguillard on current tax issues

Vice President Matt Vincent introduces Tax Assessor Wendy Aguillard.  Mrs. Aguillard spoke to the Board and guests about what the tax assessor’s office does and some of the current tax issues.  Mrs. Aguillard took questions from the Board regarding various tax and property issues.
IX. Committee Reports 

There are no committee reports at this time.
X. Port Director Report 
[NOTE:  The following report is a copy of the original sent out by Lynn Hohensee.]

[NOTE: Lynn Hohensee informed the Board that Ike Yancey is no longer with Windstar Energy.]
Marketing/Business Development – 

· The West Calcasieu Port was represented at the 2011 Gulf Intracoastal Canal Association annual conference where the port was marketed to several potential private industries, including O’Rourke Marine Services, Ingram Barge Company and Midstream Fuel Services.  Relationship with The Waterway Journal was strengthened.  The Waterway Council included the WCP in a private reception/dinner at which time the WCP was recognized for its public information program (30-second commercial on barge transportation).  Also in attendance were two of the port’s three tenants – Devall Towing and Orion Marine Group.

· Meeting was conducted with Callen Marine.
· The latest information from Windstar Energy – nothing has changed.  
Port Operations – 

· The port has received word through the office of the Assistant Secretary of the Louisiana Department of Natural Resources that Assistant Secretary Louis Buatt has left the department and returned to the private sector.

· The Army Corps of Engineers has completed its work on a permit for the expansion of the port’s west barge basin.  All essential steps have been taken by the port’s board of commissioners to comply with the requirements to seek and obtain the “go-ahead” from the La. Dept. of Transportation & Development to initiate a public competitive bid process for the dredging support for the extending of the port’s west barge basin.

· F. Miller Construction is continuing with its efforts to design/install a gate at the entrance to the port. Interface has installed the site security surveillance system.  Further work will be done to tie the system into the electronic support system for the new gate.  All essential documents have been prepared by Adam Leger and forwarded to Louis Hebert, Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office, that will facilitate the use of the remainder of the Homeland Security grant for the electrical upgrades to the port entrance gate.
· The port and the Carlyss Water District have finalized their contract.  Once signed, we will be able to proceed with design/construction/installation of a 6-inch water line extension to the western sector of the port.  A contractor (low-cost proposal) has been identified to do the work.  The contractor will be assigned the project once the contract between the port and the water district is signed.  Work will take about one week.  The line will be installed in support of the port’s newest tenant, River Barge Works.  A request has been submitted to the Calcasieu Parish Police Jury for an economic development grant to cover the costs associated with the installation of the water line extension.
Professional Organizations & Networking – 
6. The WCP director represented the port at:
a. PAL board of directors meeting;

b. GICA annual conference

c. Sen. Vitter town hall meeting

d. Chamber/SWLA infrastructure/government  affairs committee meeting

e. Chamber/SWLA economic development committee meetings (2)

f. Propeller Club of SWLA meeting

g. Red Cross of SWLA board meeting

h. SOWELA vice chancellor retirement ceremony.

News Media & Community Relations– 
· Ongoing media relations continue through the Lake Charles Ad/Press Club and other networking opportunities

[NOTE:  Dick Kennison asked Lynn and Darla Perry if, due to all of the new pressure that FEMA is under, they could ask for the funds back.  Darla said she has never had it asked back, unless there was an error in the computation.]

X(a).  Election of Officers  


Vice President Matt Vincent asks for nominations for officers.  Wilmer Dugas nominates Matt Vincent as President, 2nd by Dick Kennison.  Wilmer Dugas moves to cease nominations, 2nd by Dick Kennison.  President-Elect Matt Vincent announces that Matt Vincent has been elected by acclamation to be President.


Wilmer Dugas nominates Dick Kennison as Vice President, 2nd by Tim Dougherty.   Dave Aguillard moves to cease nominations, 2nd by Tim Dougherty.  


Wilmer Dugas nominates Tim Dougherty as Secretary/Treasurer, 2nd by Dick Kennison.  Wilmer Dugas moves to cease nominations, 2nd by Dick Kennison.


President-Elect Matt Vincent announces that Matt Vincent has been nominated 


for President, Dick Kennison has been nominated for Vice President, and Tim 


Dougherty has been nominated for Secretary/Treasurer.  Tim Dougherty makes a 


motion that the appointees be elected by acclamation, 2nd by Dick Kennison.  All 


board members unanimously agree.  No opposition.  Motion carries.
XI. Announcements/Reports (Legal, Financial, Engineer)
LEGAL:  There was no legal report at this time.

Financial:   Darla reported the month of July looks a little odd because there was no July payment for Devall.  There were 2 payments in May, 1 in June, and then there will be 2 in August/possibly September.  The problem is occurring because they are transitioning to a new system.  Darla stated that F. Miller is 2 months behind on the extra lease, and she has been assured by Mark Boudreaux that their Houston office will be sending the check.  River Barge works paid their lease down payment.  Lease payments plus interest payments gave the Port $11,178.37 in deposits.  Disbursements came to $6,302.46 with a cash flow amount of $4,875.91.

Darla said July is the first month of the new fiscal year.  Barge days in July were 2,143.  Darla reported the barge days are up and looking a lot better.   There was $3,150 in ramp lease for the month of July.
Darla stated her office is working with the office of the auditors.  There will possibly be just a review this year.  Darla said she is also working on the endowment with Calcasieu Parish for the water line.

Engineer:  Chuck Stutes reported he forwarded the resolutions from the special board meeting on the West Barge Basin expansion to DOTD, and he also sent DOTD revised plans and specs.  Chuck said Lynn should be getting a letter shortly that provides authorization to go out for bids.
XII. Public Comments
Wilmer Dugas thanked Ms. Aguillard for her talk and expressed his appreciation for her service.
XIII. Executive Session

There was no Executive Session held at this time.

XIV. Adjournment

President-Elect Matt Vincent entertains a motion to adjourn.  Dick Kennison made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Wilmer Dugas.  Meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:48 p.m.




_____________________________________________




President

_____________________________________________



Secretary
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